




 
 
 
 
 
 
December 12, 2023 
 
 
 
Roger Adams, Event Organizer 
Orono Lions Club - Snowball Open 
PO Box 65 
Long Lake, MN  55356 
 
 
 RE: SPECIAL EVENT PERMIT CONDITIONS, PERMIT #S2023-14 
  Orono Lions Snowball Open 2024 / February 3, 2024 
 
 
Dear Event Organizer: 
 
Your application for a Special Event Permit for the Orono Lions Snowball Open is hereby 
approved, subject to the conditions listed below.  The Wayzata Police Department and its 
officers, acting on behalf of the City of Long Lake, are empowered to revoke this Special 
Event Permit at any time for any safety concerns that are not immediately resolved by the 
permit holder or a representative of the permit holder.  This revocation shall cause the 
immediate cancellation of the event originally authorized by this Permit.  
 
[  ] The Long Lake Fire Department and Wayzata Police Department, acting on behalf of the 

City of Long Lake, may impose additional conditions to this Permit by email 
correspondence as needed, or may revoke this Permit for failure to adhere to conditions 
of Permit issuance.  

 
[  ] Proof of approval from the Hennepin County Sheriff’s Water Patrol for the on ice golf 

tournament and any other Snowball Open activities utilizing Long Lake must be 
submitted to the City Clerk at least five days prior to the event. 

 
[  ] It is the responsibility of the sponsor to take into consideration the weather, ice conditions 

and ice thickness at the time of the event.  If any adverse conditions exist that would 
jeopardize the participants or the staff, the permit holder must cancel this event (or 
relocate it to a land-based event site), notify City staff, and notify the Hennepin County 
Sheriff's Office Water Patrol unit. 

 
[  ] The Snowball Open event plan is for the event to be hosted on Birch’s on the Lake 

restaurant property, and on ice on Long Lake in the vicinity of the restaurant; with the 
Nelson Lakeside Park parking lot to be utilized for auxiliary off-site event parking only.   

 
[  ] Written permission from property or business owner(s) for any additional off-site parking 

locations must be submitted to the City Clerk at least five days prior to the start date of 
the event. 
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[  ] Parking on County Road 112 is prohibited.  Event organizer is required to post “no event 

parking” temporary signage in the Glenmoor Lane residential neighborhood at the 
entrance to the neighborhood and beyond the residential permit parking only zone; and 
at the access road to Union Cemetery.   

 
[  ] It is a requirement of this permit that shuttling service be available between the event 

site at Birch’s on the Lake and any designated off-site parking locations.  Shuttling service 
is not required from the Nelson Lakeside Park location, as staff is aware event attendees 
using that parking location are walking on ice to the event site. 

 
[  ] The event sponsor will be responsible for any traffic control needed during the event. 
 
[  ] The Long Lake Fire Department will require an inspection of any portable heating devices 

to be used for the event, if applicable. 
 
[  ] A Certificate of General Liability Insurance must be submitted to the City Clerk at least 

five days prior to the start date of the event. 
 
 
Please be advised that by acceptance of Special Event Permit #S2023-14, the permit holder, 
on behalf of any and all organizations and private persons, grants authority to operate under 
the Special Event Permit, and agrees to indemnify and hold harmless the City of Long Lake 
from all claims arising from said event.  The permit holder, all organizations and private 
persons exercising authority under this Permit, do waive and release all claims against the 
City of Long Lake, its officers or employees for any damage to person or property arising from 
the exercise of privileges granted by this Permit and agrees to hold harmless the City of Long 
Lake, its employees and officers from any such claim. 
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation, and best wishes for a successful event. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeanette Moeller 
City Clerk 
 
















